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TOWN OF OLD SAYBROOK


Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission



302 Main Street ( Old Saybrook, Connecticut 06475-1741


Telephone (860) 395-3131 ( FAX (860) 395-3125

MINUTES


REGULAR MEETING


THURSDAY, JUNE 20, 2002 at 6:30 p.m.


PASBESHAUKE PAVILION at SAYBROOK POINT PARK


155 COLLEGE STREET EXTENSION

2
Old Saybrook Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Commission Minutes
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I. CALL TO ORDER

Chairman, Frank Jones, called the regular meeting to order at 7:38pm at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point, Old Saybrook.

II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members

Absent Members

Frank Jones, Chairman

Larry Bright, Regular Member

Ed Cole, Vice Chairman

Bob McIntyre, Regular Member

Madeleine Fish, Regular Member

Judy Preston, Regular Member

Kevin Zawoy, Regular Member

Frank Reichart, Regular Member

Paul Smith, Alternate Member

Attendant Staff

Christina Costa, Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer

Carrie Levesque, Commission Clerk

III. WORKSHOP 

A. Procedures and Legal Matters for Inland Wetland Commission Members

Presented by Michael Cronin, Esq. at 6:30 p.m.
IV. PUBLIC HEARINGS (7:30 p.m.)
A. 02-011

James J. Johnson

Application to construct 7,200 s.f. industrial building – 1 Lot (3.83 Acres)

Mill Rock Road (Map 40, Lot 9)

Bob McIntyre and Paul Smith recused themselves from #02-011.

Bob Doane present to represent James Johnson.

The notices to adjacent property owners regarding the public hearing was sent out late so the public hearing will have to be rescheduled until next month.

Mr. Doane discussed the new plans with the Commission. The building has been reduced from 7200 square feet to 6500 square feet. The building has also been turned around to the west side of the property. Mr. Doane also stated that he has been in contact with Richard Snarski, Soil Scientist. Mr. Snarski has suggested that the area in back of Mr. Johnson’s proposed property be mowed once a year to allow for natural vegetation. Kevin Zawoy suggested having Mr. Snarski submit a more detailed plan to clarify mowing vs. mulching.

Christina Costa, Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer suggested that the Commission should consider potential problems with vehicles, work materials and others who may use the facility and do not know there are wetlands in back of the property. This has been a problem with other commercial developments where violations have been created. The Commission agreed that this is something that should be thought about and discussed at the next meeting.

MOTION to reschedule the opening of the public hearing until the next regular scheduled meeting on July 18, 2002.

MOVED by Ed Cole

SECONDED by Frank Reichart

APPROVED 6-0-0

V. OLD BUSINESS

A.
02-004

Herbert T. Clark, III.


Unpermitted clearing and soil disturbance within 100’ of wetlands.


1445 Boston Post Road (Map 26, Lot 11)

Paul Smith and Bob McIntyre return to meeting.

Christina Costa informed the Commission that she has received a letter from Mr. Clark stating that he would be away in Virginia and would not be able to attend the meeting.

The Commission discussed that they still have not received any planting schemes from Mr. Clark to rectify the violation. Ms. Costa stated that Mr. Clark has stated that he will have planting schemes for the Commission and he has also asked about the potential activity of having sheep on the property for grazing within the violation area. The Wetlands Officer informed that it was her belief that this use was not compliant with the uses of this zoning district and referred Mr. Clark to Zoning.

The Commission discussed how the addition of sheep to the property should be handled as a separate matter. Frank Jones stated that Mr. Clark needs to be present at the next meeting with planting schemes.

MOTION to table #02-004 until the next regular scheduled meeting.

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Ed Cole

APPROVED 8-0-0

B. 02-006

Blue Point, Inc.

Review proposed modifications.


Ingham Hill Road (Map 35, Lots 11&12)


The Commission discussed the stipulations from the last meeting. Mr. Bessoni would like to build another building and all Commission members agreed that a chain link fence would be very expensive to add and then remove. It was also brought to the Commission members attention that a chain link fence would make it difficult for animals to  pass back and forth from the pond.


The Commission members also discussed with Mr. Bessoni that he still has not removed the dirt piles and has been approved by Zoning. The  Commission stated that the Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer would speak to Chester to make sure the application has been approved. Mr. Bessoni needs to speak with Chester as well. The Commission all agreed that Mr. Bessoni will not have to move the piles if a Zoning approval has been granted. The Commission informed that he has 5 days from the date if a permit is not approved from the zoning department to remove the dirt piles.

C.
V-57-26
Duane & Judith Dumouchel


Address DEP referral regarding potential buried debris throughout property.

42 Bokum Road (Map 57, Lot 26)

The Dumouchels were not present.

Chris Costa discussed with the commission the events that have taken place in regards to V-57-26.  The Inland Wetlands Officer stated that she has been having a difficult time with responses the DEP. She reported that she has spoken to 4 different people a number of times and each person tells her that she needs to speak with someone else. Chairman Jones forwarded a letter requesting that Ms. Sage inform what the Dumouchels/Reeds should test bore for to insure that proper tests are made.

Ms. Costa also reported that she has received a response from someone in Water Resource Management who stated that they didn’t even know about the situation.

The Commission agreed that a letter to Darlene Sage at the DEP will be sent stating that a second letter to the property owners would like the situation rectified.

MOTION to table V-57-26 until the next regular meeting

MOVED by Ed Cole


SECONDED by Bob McIntyre

APPROVED 8-0-0

D.
02-009

Otter Cove Association, Inc.


Application to dredge and maintain pond.


Otter Cove Drive, Hill Road & Watrous Point Road


(Pond Surrounded by Map 63, Lots 44,45, 46 & 47 and Map 64, Lots 4, 6 & 7)


Bob McIntyre recuses himself from 02-009.

A letter from B & L was received. All Commission members were satisfied with the work plans stated in this correspondence.


MOTION to approve application 02-009


MOVED by Paul Smith

SECONDED by Judy Preston


APPROVED 7-0-0

E.
02-007

Joseph S. Kronick

Application to construct a 5 Lot Subdivision neighboring wetlands.

Dibble Road (Map 46, Lot 39)

Bob McIntyre returns to the meeting.

The Inland Wetlands Officer informed that correspondence was forwarded from Soil Scientist, Richard Snarski and Mr. Cook.   The Commission reviewed the information and determined that there is no vernal pool present on the property.

Robert Doane, Engineer for the applicant informed that a cul-de-sac has now been proposed, a dry fire hydrant connected to the pond would be needed and possible road expansion. Don Carlson and Robert Doane requested a continuance.
F.
V-0004

Oceanside Automotive

New violation and failure to submit site plans.


810 Middlesex Turnpike (Map63, Lot 8)


ACTION: Discuss violation and act.


Frank Jones recuses himself from V-0004.

Chris Costa, Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer discussed with the commission a second  violation which resulted in the issuance of an Order to Cease & Desist. Ms. Costa also forwarded a letter requesting that George MacLauchlan, property owner attend this meeting and informed that he was not present and did not receive any written response or telephone call regarding the matter.  

Mr. MacLauchlan has not submitted an application for any activity within the regulated area for either violation.  Ms. Costa discussed a second violation on the property and also stated that the previous engineer for Mr. McLauchlan, is no longer representing him. Ms. Costa reported that Mr. MacLauchlan had stated that Doane -Collins Engineering would be completing the survey work requested by the Commission in November of 2001. Ms. Costa telephoned Doane Collins Engineering who informed that they had not been retained by Mr. MacLauchlan and knew nothing of the matter. 

The Commission discussed this matter in detail and the new ordinance to fine.

MOTION to send a letter to the property owners requesting that the outlining flagging of wetlands by a certified soil scientist, certified plans from a licensed engineer, a completed application and application fee must be submitted to the Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer within ten days of the date of the letter.  If requirements are not met within ten days then a fine of $500.00 will be issued.

MOVED by Ed Cole

SECONDED by Paul Smith

APPROVED 7-0-0

V. NEW BUSINESS

A.
02-008

Ken & Cynthia Morin


Application to construct driveway within 100’ of inland wetlands.


267 Schoolhouse Road (Map 50, Lot 8)


Frank Jones returns to the meeting.


Greg Ellis was present to represent Ken and Cynthia Morin.

Greg Ellis discussed with the Commission the issues to which he has been facing. He stated that he has had Mr. Snarski flag the property already and he has asked the adjacent neighbors about using their property for an easement for the driveway.  The Commission stated that there should be documented proof of this.  Mr. Ellis also discussed that Mr. Snarski stated that there might be possible vernal pools on the property.  Frank Jones would like a sketch from Mr. Snarski regarding this issue.


All Commission members agreed that a site walk should take place.


A site walk of 267 Schoolhouse Road will take place at 6:30p.m. on July 9, 2002.

B.
02-009

B.M.M. Old Saybrook
Application to construct a commercial office building.



Boston Post Road (Map 27, Lot 35-36)  



Mr. White from McDonald- Sharp was not able to attend the meeting.

The Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer, Chris Costa, stated that the application is complete and all fees have been paid.

MOTION to accept application #02-009.

MOVED by Madge Fish

SECONDED by Bob McIntyre

APPROVED 8-0-0

C. 02-010

Leslie I. Nathan                                     

                           Application to construct a 16 unit residential cluster development.  Boston Post Road  (Map 25, Lot 1)  
The Inland Wetlands Enforcement Officer stated that the application is complete.               

One sheet with plans was submitted to the Commission.  The Commission agreed that this was not sufficient.  Mr. White will be submitting all plans well before the next meeting.

The Commission did not accept the application because the plans were not complete.

D. Riversound, LLC.  – Determination of Non-Regulated Activity

 MOTION to amend the agenda


MOVED by Bob McIntyre

SECONDED by Ed Cole

APPROVED 8-0-0                  


Attorney David Royston present to represent Riversound LLC.

Mr. Royston requested to be added to the agenda to insure no violation of the inland wetlands regulations would occur due to a prior violation on a neighboring property.  Mr. Royston discussed with the Commission that there are fragmites and other invasive species on a piece of property that Richard Snarski, Soil Scientist has been contracted to be removed.  Mr. Snarski has offered to spray the herbicide to get rid of the fragmites. 

The Commission discussed this matter, agreed that this is a non-regulated activity and advised Attorney Royston to make sure Mr. Snarski has appropriate licenses for this activity.

MOTION to accept the application and waive the fees on this application, as this is a permitted non-regulated activity and does not require application.

MOVED by Ed Cole

SECONDED by Frank Reichart

APPROVED 8-0-0

D.
Preliminary Review – The Nature Conservancy

Nicole Vickey and Judy Preston of TNC will discuss proposed projects for Oyster River.


Nicole Vickey not present.

Judy Preston reported to the Commission that TNC has received a grant to do work in recovering oysters in the Oyster River.  Judy explained to the Commission that oysters assist in keeping the water clean.  Judy asked the Commission to think about possible activities they wold like to see in the Oyster River.

VI. CORRESPONDENCE

Focus on the Coast

Charting the Course

Minutes of other Commissions

VII. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Bob McIntyre stated the first motion on page 2 of the minutes from the last meeting should read as “approve” and not “accept.”

Paul Smith stated that minutes from the last meeting should read that he recused himself from page 3- application # 02-008 and not page 4- V27-2.

MOTION to accept the minutes of May 16, 2002 as corrected

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Judy Preston

APPROVED 8-0-0

VIII. REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS

A. Madge Fish reported that the zoning commission has approved Mr. Bessoni’s second building.

IX. STAFF REPORT

A. Chris Costa reported that she will be following up with the DEP in regards to Dirt, LLC

B. Chris Costa reminded all Commission members to look for the Soil and Erosion material that will be in the packets each month.

X. ADJOURNMENT
MOTION  to adjourn the meeting until the next regular scheduled meeting on July 18, 2002 at Pasbeshauke Pavilion, Saybrook Point.  MOVED by Frank Jones.  SECONDED by Judy Preston. APPROVED 8-0-0
Respectfully submitted,

Carrie Levesque

Commission Clerk
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Next Regular Meeting


Thursday, July 18, 2002 at 7:30p.m.


Pasbeshauke Pavilion


155 College Street Extension
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